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Blue Nude II by Henri Matisse

Worship With Us On Sunday!

5th Sunday of Easter

Scripture
Luke 24:36-43

    

Sermon
Embodied Faith    

The Rev. Julie Emery

Bulletin

10:00 a.m. Sunday Hybrid Worship Link

Zoom Meeting ID: 822 3301 6989

Any questions, contact Becky Kimberly in the office
at office@westpresby.org.

 

This Sunday Following Worship
Free Naloxone Training

https://files.constantcontact.com/6c3c35bb001/a610ab83-4e97-45b4-abae-4d83da6d5c9c.pdf?rdr=true
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82233016989
mailto:office@westpresby.org


SAVE THE DATE: Sunday, May 19 Community
Conversation on Suicide Awareness



Westminster Presbyterian Church will be hosting a Community
Conversation on Suicide Awareness on Sunday, May 19 at 4:30 PM.
This event aims to raise awareness and provide training to help
recognize the warning signs of suicide.

This event will include free QPR Suicide Prevention Gatekeeper
Training led by certified trainers from the West Hartford-Bloomfield
Health District. In QPR Training you will learn to:

Question a person's desire or intent regarding suicide
Persuade the person to seek and accept help
Refer the person to appropriate resources

Three simple steps you can learn to help save a life from suicide. The



sooner warning signs are detected and help sought, the better the
outcome.

A complimentary community dinner will be served at the end of the
event. Please register in advance at  
https://WPC-Suicide-Awareness.eventbrite.com 

Let's come together to support one another and learn how to make a
difference. Together, we can save lives. See you there!

You're Invited! Westminster 101
Join us Sunday, May 5 at 11:30 a.m.

Westminster Presbyterian Church loves welcoming visitors to our
community, both online and in-person. The Engage Team is inviting
visitors and any current members to come to a Westminster 101
Gathering on Sunday, May 5, from 11:30 am – 1:30 pm so that we
can get to know you better as well as to offer an opportunity for you
to learn more about Westminster as a Presbyterian Church (USA)
church, and what it means to be a member. Light refreshments will
be served. 
 
Feel free to reach out to Rev. Julie Emery at 860-521-6240
or jemery@westpresby.org or to Elder Greg Hammond 860-209-4737
or rgregoryh@yahoo.com with any questions or for further
connection.
 
Please call the Becky Kimberly, church administrator, at 860-521-6240
or email office@westpresby.org to let us know if you are interested in
attending this gathering.

https://us-west-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=eventbrite.com&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9XUEMtU3VpY2lkZS1Bd2FyZW5lc3MuZXZlbnRicml0ZS5jb20=&i=NTdiMzExMDlhNTcxZmQwZjcxYTE3NTFk&t=ZkhLa3lnbERJRFJrY01NaWNUQXVuWFg0SDdqdmpQOEF2cU1mOVNpaU9FUT0=&h=9366a6db7b8042d6880956731bc8d4e6&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVZ4vSE2lK2-5Y8sFiXx9hLR9j5Qle-qFoDJDp9uboLe_w
mailto:jemery@westpresby.org
mailto:rgregoryh@yahoo.com
mailto:office@westpresby.org


Session Highlights:
March 27, 2024 Meeting

In our February Session meeting, the Session identified five
investigative sub-groups to examine creative ways to close our budget
gaps.  These teams were introduced to the congregation at the
Annual Meeting and outlined in more detail in the March 22
Westminster weekly e-mail.  Three teams provided updates to Session
at our March 27 meeting.  All teams are still in need of volunteers. 
Please contact Session members below if you can help.  

Sell or Develop Part of Church Property  – Contact Craig Schramm if
you can help.
Update:  Westminster Presbyterian Church is not the only church in
this presbytery experiencing declining church attendance and budget
deficits.  There is an organization called Trinity Centres, located in
Canada, that specializes in supporting churches to lovingly preserve,
restore, and/ or repurpose their property.  A letter of support will be
crafted by Julie and Janet to the Presbytery of Southern New England
(PSNE) Board of Trustees who will be considering this organization at

https://trinitycentres.org/en/about-us


the PSNE level at their April meeting.   

Ministry Partnerships with other Churches  – Contact Janet Wade-Utay
or Peter Benner if you can help.
Update:  Discussions begin after the Easter holiday.

Explore grants to support our ministries  – Contact Will Hoelzel if you
can help.
Update:  Two volunteers have stepped forward to help this sub-
group.   

Kitchen utilization and development – Contact Cindy Buckley if you
can help.

Long Term Tenants for Ministry Partnership  – Contact Greg Hammond
if you can help.  

Ministry Team Highlights:

Engage - Engage brought a list of 14 individuals to be removed from
the membership.  The reasons for removal include, those who have
transferred membership, some at their request, and others who have
not been attending for a long time and have not responded to
multiple inquiries over the last several years. The Session voted to
remove these names from the roles with regret.  

Pledge update - We have achieved 83% of our pledge goal of
$300,000 with a total of 64 pledges received to date.

Buildings and Grounds – The rains continue to challenge our roof. 
Masonry work needs to be completed before the roof repairs
commence.  Masonry work will begin this month weather permitting. 
Roof repairs have begun.    

Nominating Committee -  is in need of a Deacon to serve on the
Nominating Committee.  They are also seeking names of individuals
who are willing to serve as Elders or Deacons for the next 1-3 years. 
Please contact Art Riihimaki, chair of the nominating committee if you
are interested.  

Finance – a summary of the budget is below.  We are currently ahead
of the projected pledge income due to the number of people who pay
their pledges for the entire year in January.  This is not expected to
continue.  The overall operating budget deficit is due to the fact that
our budget was a deficit budget from the beginning.

Respectfully submitted,

Elder Janet Wade-Utay on behalf of the Session





 

Prayers of the People

We continue to pray for:

Jim and Vivian Carlson; Marsha Whitman (mother of Charlotte Logan)
and Sam Logan (father of Cameron Logan) as they each recover from
recent health issues; Art Riihimaki's friend Linda; David MacMeekin
and family; Elsie Harp and family; Susie Scoville's friend Ron; Ross
and Ginger Ludeman; the people of Palestine and Israel; Cori Mackey;
Art Riihimaki; Liz Grabber's nephew Drew Newsom; Rhys Logan;
Howard Sprout; Laura Berman and family; Karen Wagner's friend
Rich; Jon Scoville; Paige Logan's friend Mia; Muriel Sherman; David
MacMeekin's brother-in-law, Dan Reinhard; Rachel Lloyd’s Aunt Katie;
Stella Madjitey and Betty Stokes. 

We grieve with:

The family and friends of Karen Wagner's friend Ramon Nieto,



who died Tuesday. Prayers of comfort and support for his
family; 
Ellen Smith and family on the death of her father Jim Martin on
April 14 at the age of 92. As they celebrate his life, the family
asks for prayers of comfort for Ellen's mother Marge who grieves
Jim's passing after 65 years of marriage;
Friends and families of those in recent months who mourn the
death of loved ones. May they be comforted. ​

 

Session Members (Teams)

Peter Benner (Flourish) pbenner16@gmail.com 
Cyndi Buckley (Serve) cindykozak59@gmail.com
Ma'Lynn Feingold (Worship) mlnewportmd@aol.com
Greg Hammond (Engage) rgregoryh@yahoo.com
Will Hoelzel (Clerk) bill.hoelzel@gmail.com
Ann Osoba (Care) osoba32007@gmail.com
Art Riihimaki (Sustain: Finance) ariihimaki@me.com
Craig Schramm (Sustain: Buildings & Grounds)
ccschramm@comcast.net 
Janet Wade-Utay (Sustain: MR&P) mainSt.chef10@gmail.com
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